
Sunday Worship 
Service 9:00 a.m. 
Sunday School 
10:15 a.m. 

CONTACT INFORMATION: 
 

OUR SAVIOR LUTHERAN CHURCH 
2223 SHERIDAN ROAD 

PEKIN, IL 61554        (309) 346-2600 
 

Pastor: Rev. Stephen Barnes 
Email: barnes.stephen9@gmail.com 

  
 Office Hours: MondayðThursday 
                        9:30 amð 3:30 p.m. 
Pastorôs office hours are subject to changeð

please call ahead 
 

Church email: oslcpekin1@gmail.com 
Website: www.oslchopeonthehill.org 

 

Secretary: Gerry Reynolds 
Office Hours: Mon.ðFri. 9-12 

 

Hilltopper Editor:  
Leslie Leitner 

Email: leitner@grics.net 
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Having Another Opportunity 
 

I donôt like signs or games that say, ñlast chance.ò  I donôt like 
the pressure of knowing that I ñhave to get it right.ò  I donôt like 
hearing someone saying, ñyou have to make it this time.ò 
 
All of these statements seem to imply that if I miss or donôt get 
it right, thatôs all there is.  Itôs like playing Pin Ball and your 
steel ball bops and bings, but goes down the hole.  Or playing 
the Claw Game for stuffed animals and it picks one up only to 
be dropped inches from the portal of stuffed pet for you! 
 
Seems an odd way to start a pastorôs page, but we are coming 
into September where Bible Study, Worship and special    
presentations for Sunday School begin again!  Unlike the ñlast 
chance,ò or ñjust one more time,ò the invitation to start again is 
ever open for you! 
 
In our Sunday morning readings the past couple of weeks, Jesus 
reminds us that He ñis the bread of life.ò  John 6:51 ñI am the 
living bread that came down from heaven.  Whoever eats of this 
bread will live forever; and the bread that I will give for the life 
of the world is my flesh.ò 
 
Godôs gift of His Son is unto us.  His love continues to be      
offered with no limits or last times.   
 
From Colossians 3:15-16 ñélet the peace of Christ rule in your 
hearts, to which indeed you were called in the one body.  And be 
thankful.  Let the word of Christ dwell in you richly; teach and 
admonish one another in all wisdom; and with gratitude in your 
hearts sing psalms, hymns, and spiritual songs to God.ò THIS 
invitation is ALWAYS open.  Come and celebrate together the 
gift of Jesus our Lord who is with us always! 

 
 
Peace, 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Pastor Stephen D. Barnes 

September 2018 
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Education Special Sunday  

Once each month, we will have an  

All -Congregation Presentation  

after the Sunday Worship Service.  
 

The first All -Congregational program 

will be on Sunday, September 16 . 

Drucilla Smith will be speaking of her 

experience in missionary trips.  

 

The Christian Education Committee will 

host a coffee fellowship. Donations of 

goodies are welcome. 

The Mary Martha Circle will meet on 

Wednesday, September 19, 

at 9:30 a.m. at the church. 

Hostess is Judy Barnes. 

Topic Leader is Roberta Stiles. 

The study guide is òTwelve Extraordinary Women.ó 

Copies are available at the meeting for a cost of $5.00. 

All women of Our Savior are welcome. 

PǸȂYER SǫǡȟL ǱȍǲȍSTșY 
 

The Prayer Shawl Ministry group 
will resume in October. 

A request from the 
Worship & Music Committee:  

 
Additional volunteers to do communion set up would 
be very helpful. Tim will show how to do the set up 
to whomever is interested in this ñbehind the scenesò, 
but very important, opportunity. 
 

Contact any member of Worship & Music ï Leslie 
Leitner, Tim Leitner, Dennis Eggemeyer, Lillian 
Pinkston, Mark McCarrell, and Pastor Barnes 
ðif you can help! 
 
Thank you!!  

Our Bible Study Group, 
led by Pastor, meets at 
10:00 a.m. on Thursdays. 
Hope you can join us! 

Our Leadership Retreat is set for the 

morning of Saturday, September 15th. 

The time is 7:30 a.m. till 11:45 a.m. 

Breakfast will be provided.  

     The main theme is focusing upon 

HOPE and CREATIVITY. The phrase used is: "Hope is faith 

holding out its hand in the dark."  The idea is that as a 

small congregation, how do we share hope and            

relationships not only with each other, but a ministry that 

Our Savior will be "known" for and we are called/inspired 

to share. 

Together with the presiding bishops of the 
ELCA and The Episcopal Church, we PRAY, 
FAST and ACT in support of federal          
programs that support higher education and 
learning. 
 

The ELCA is grateful for the role public         
universities and colleges play in preparing     
people to serve competently in their callings and 
responsibilities.  
 

WE PRAY  
 

Eternal God bless all schools, colleges, and    
universities, that they may be lively places for 
sound learning, new discovery, and the pursuit 
of wisdom; and grant that those who teach and 
those who learn may find you to be the source of 
all truth; through Jesus Christ Our Savior and 
Lord. Amen. 

ðEvangelical Lutheran Worship, pg. 78 
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